

November 2, 1999

## To Whom It May Concern:

We have had the pleasure of working with Johnson Building Corporation for the past year on several of our restaurant projects. The quality of their work and their commitment to meeting our accelerated schedules has made them one of our preferred general contractors.

The office and field teams at Johnson provide top-notch services and foster excellent communication among clients and colleagues. We value their professionalism and enjoy working with this quality organization.

Please feel free to contact me at 612-288-2382 if you require additional information.

Sincerely,

Alan Ackerberg

Director of Construction

Buca, Inc.

ACA/nks